


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In developing the Workplace Violence Prevention Program, the District will conduct an evaluation 
to identify likely potential risks of violence in the workplace. Authorized employee representative(s) 
will be involved in: 

a. evaluating the physical environment; 
b. developing the Workplace Violence Prevention Program; and 
c. reviewing workplace violence incident reports at least annually to identify trends in the 

types of incidents reported, if any, and reviewing the effectiveness of the mitigating actions 
taken. 

Employee Notice and Training 

As required by law, all employees will participate in the Workplace Violence Prevention Training 
Program at the time of initial assignment and annually thereafter. Employees must be trained on: 

a. the details of the workplace violence prevention program; 
b. the measures they can take to protect themselves from risks of violence; and 
c. the specific procedures the district has implemented to protect employees (such as 

appropriate work practices, emergency procedures, and the use of security alarms). 

Additionally, at the time of initial assignment and at least annually, employees will be informed of 
the requirements of Labor Law §27-b, the risk factors identified in the workplace, and the location 
of the district’s Workplace Violence Prevention Program. 

This policy must be posted where notices to employees are normally posted. 

Allegations of Violations and Non-Retaliation 

The process for employees to allege violations of the Workplace Violence Prevention Program to 
the State Commissioner of Labor, and the employment protections for doing so, is set forth in 
Labor Law §27-b and 12 NYCRR §800.6 and includes the following: 

A “serious violation” of the workplace violence prevention program is the failure to develop and 
implement a program or address situations which could result in serious physical harm. “Imminent 
danger” is any condition or practice in the workplace where a danger exists which could reasonably 
be expected to cause death or serious physical harm immediately, or before the imminence of the 
danger can be eliminated through these complaint procedures. 

Employees or their representatives who believe that a serious violation of the Workplace Violence 
Prevention Program exists or that an imminent danger exists (as defined above), must bring the 
matter to their supervisor’s attention in writing, and must give the District a reasonable opportunity 
to correct the activity, policy or practice, before notifying the Commissioner of Labor. However, 
such prior written notice and opportunity for correction is not required if there is an imminent 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

    

 

danger or threat to the safety of a specific employee, and the employee reasonably believes in 
good faith that reporting to a supervisor would not result in corrective action. 

If, after the matter has been brought to a supervisor’s attention and a reasonable opportunity to 
correct the issue has passed, the issue has not been resolved and the employee still believes that 
a violation of the Workplace Violence Prevention Program remains  ̀  
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